

## District 31 Minutes of June 26, 2022

The District meeting was opened by Cheryl M. at 2:08 pm on June 26, 2022 in person and via ZOOM with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.

In attendance were Amy C, Bahiyah W, Barbara G, Byron T, Caroline L, Cheryl M, Chuck L, Darryl W, Daryl R, Don M, Eddie M, Gary P, Hughdel Y, Kayla H, Kelle R, Kristi N, Leta D, Lori C, Mary A, Matthew B, Michelle G, Mike G, Patty H, Robert M, Sergey K, and Taylor C.

GSR and committee reports via email to provide time for delegate report.

Volunteers for July: Caroline L will present Tradition 6 and Eddie M will present Concept 6.

### **NEW GSRs/ 1<sup>ST</sup> TIME VISITORS/GUESTS**

- Kris H SETA Delegate
- Michelle G from the Kingwood Group
- Kayla H GSR for Recovery Essentials of Trinity.

### **SECRETARY REPORT (Don M)**

- Review of May minutes- accepted.
- Please review the newsletter, especially regarding items of your group or committee.
- Special thanks to those filing their reports via email.
- Changes have been made to the roster so please review roster and report errors to [D31secretary@gmail.com](mailto:D31secretary@gmail.com)

### **TREASURER'S REPORT (Eddie M)**

- Total receipts for May were \$384.51. Total expenditures were \$68.61. Positive cash flow of \$315.90.
- Ending checking account balance is \$8278.45.
- Total additional funds necessary to fund the 2022 budget and prudent reserve is \$397.50.

### **DCM REPORT (Cheryl M) via email**

- District 31 is hosting the October Assembly.
  - We provide Hospitality Suite, except for coffee, another district is providing that.
  - Patty H volunteered to chair the hospitality committee.
  - We facilitate the GSR Workshop, Tradition presentation and Concept presentation.
- Working on accurate list of groups in our district.
- Working on district packet to take to groups not represented currently at district.
- Next Area Assembly is July 9<sup>th</sup> and 10<sup>th</sup>.
- Next District 31 meeting is July 17<sup>th</sup>.
- Attended Workshop at Recovery Essentials, well attended and a lot of good information.

### **ALT DCM (Karon M)**

- No report this month.

### **GSR REPORTS**

#### **Recovery Essentials of Trinity (Kelle R) via email.**

- Group enjoyed hosting the Workshop for How to Chair a Meeting, working on implementing what they learned and grateful for all who attended.
- New GSR, Chairperson and Treasurer.
- New GSR is Kayla H.
- Group opened a bank account to keep their funds.
- New Group mailing address is P.O. Box 423 Trinity Tx. 75862.

**Atascocita Group** (Donna F) via email.

- Intergroup phones July 1-5.
- Working on filling trusted servant positions, Travis M stepped down as secretary, Don M filling in temporarily.
- Completed revising Policy and Procedures manual.

**Serenity Group of The Woodlands** (Kristi N) via email

- Intergroup phones Memorial Day weekend.
- Changed Wednesday evening 8 pm to a YPAA meeting.
- Wednesday 8:00 pm will also have a open discussion meeting for those not attending YPAA

**Into Action Group** (Matthew B) via email

- Nothing new to report.

**Spring Group** (Christine P) via email

- Workshop on July 31 on steps 6 & 7 from 1:00-4:00 pm.
- 

## **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

**ARCHIVES** (Leta D)

- No report.

**CPC** (Mike G) via email

- September is National Recovery Month.
- Connecting with DWI courts to assist those ready for recovery.
- Interest in attending Big Texas Rally of Recovery September 16 & 17 at the George R Brown Convention Center.

**CFC** (Bahiyah W)

No Report

**GRAPEVINE** (Darryl W)

- Finalizing subscriptions given out at last workshop.
- Planning a presentation to district 40.

**Intergroup Liaison** (Patty H)

- Open house planned for August 27<sup>th</sup> 10 am until 3 pm. Contact Patty if you need a flyer.
- Bookstore open 10am until 4pm weekdays.
- Please update your meeting changes with Intergroup.
- The bimonthly Intergroup magazine can be read online or delivered through email, see website aahouston.org for details.

**IT** (Sergey K)

- No report.

**LITERATURE** (Christine P)

- No Report.

**PI** (Daryl R)

- No report.

**TFC** (Taylor C.)

- No report
- 

**OLD BUSINESS**

Kris H (Area 67 Delegate) discussed the recent General Service Conference. Presentation will be repeated at area conference in July.

---

**NEW BUSINESS**

No new business discussed.

---

**CLOSING**

The meeting closed at 4:02 pm with the responsibility pledge.